
 ROOKDOWN PARISH COUNCIL 
 

               MINUTES OF THE MEETING ROOKSDOWN PARISH COUNCIL 
  held in the ROOKSDOWN COMMUNITY CENTRE, ROOKSDOWN 

on MONDAY 22nd February  2016 AT 7.45 PM 
 

 In Attendance Apologies Absent 

Cllr Mahoney (Chairman) V    

Cllr Botten V    

Cllr Cook V (7.52pm)   

Cllr Lovett (Vice Chairman) V    

Cllr Mason V    

Cllr Mrs Tarrant V    

Cllr Mrs Wintle-Camp  V   

Cllr Payne V    

Cllr Jenkins V    
 
Also in attendance: Mrs K Ross - Clerk, County Councillor Stephen Reid, and Borough Councillor 
Simon Bound (8.15pm) 
 
 

020/16 To receive and accept apologies for absence 
Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Wintle-Camp due to personal reasons 
 

021/16 To receive and note any declarations of pecuniary interest relevant to the agenda 
There were no declarations of interest received 
 

022/16 The Chairman to sign as a correct record the minutes of the Rooksdown Parish 
Council  
meeting held on 25th January 2016 
The Chairman signed as a correct record the minutes of the Rooksdown Parish Council  
meeting held on 25th January 2016 
 

023/16 To open the meeting to members of the public 
Standing orders were suspended for this item 
A representative from the Manydown Committee  updated on the Parish Council on 
the Manydown development 
Action: Clerk to arrange a meŜǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
Manydown Consultation.  
 

024/16 To receive reports from: 
Reports can be found as Appendix A 
 
Sebastian Wilde (Handyman) 
There was no report available in time for the meeting 
 
Cllr Chairman to Rooksdown Parish Council 
/ƭƭǊ aŀƘƻƴŜȅΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ǿŀǎ NOTED  
 
Clerk to the Parish Council 
¢ƘŜ /ƭŜǊƪΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ǿŀǎ NOTED  
 



 
It was 
RESOLVED 
that the Parish Council would purchase a printer at a cost of  £149.00.Proposed by Cllr 
Mahoney and seconded by Cllr Lovett. All members voted unanimously to accept this 
resolution. 
 
County Councillor 
County CouncilloǊ wŜƛŘΩǎ ǾŜǊōŀƭ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ǿŀǎ NOTED 
 
Borough Councillor 
.ƻǊƻǳƎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭƭƻǊ .ƻǳƴŘΩǎ ǾŜǊōŀƭ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ǿŀǎ NOTED 
 
Rooksdown Community Centre 
{ƛƳƻƴ .ƻǳƴŘΩǎ ǾŜǊōŀƭ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ǿŀǎ NOTED 
 
CSPO 
There was no report available in time for the meeting 
 

025/16 To note the current financial situation and to sign the bank statements 
The current situation was NOTED with the balance of the accounts being as follows: 
Current Account: £7,429.88 
Savings Account: £47,904.74 
The Monthly sheet for January can be found as Appendix B 
The bank statements were reconciled and signed 
 

026/16 To consider and agree requests for Payments 
The Payments as listed in the Table below were authorised for payment  
 

FOR  ITEM AMOUNT INVOICE NO METHOD 
OF PAY 

HMRC Tax and Ni £150.90 February E Payment 

Staff Salary £440.00 February E Payment  

Staff Salary £680.44 February E Payment  

Diane Malley Payroll  £40.00 315.15/16 CHQ 522  

RCA Telephone Line rental £120.00 42 E Payment  

Councillor Website expenses £17.11  E Payment 

Councillor Expenses £71.02  E Payment 

RCA Room Hire £34.00 28 E Payment 

Councillor Survey Monkey £26.00  E Payment 

 
 

027/16 To consider a grant request from Rooksdown Community association under Section 
137 of the Local Government Act 1972 for £2500 for Youth work 
It was agreed that the Parish Council would consider the grant application on receipt 
of the appropriate paperwork to accompany the grant 
 

028/16 To discuss the production and distribution of the Rooksdown Reporter 
It was agreed that the Parish Council would produce and distribute the Rooksdown 
reporter within the next 7-10 days. 
Action: Cllrs Mahoney, Mason, Jenkins, Mrs Tarrant, Lovett and Payne 
 



 
 

029/16 To discuss and agree the naming of the roads in the new David Wilson homes 
construction area 
It was agreed that the Parish Council would recommend Golf related names such as 
Albatross Way and Bunker Way. 
Action: Cllr Jenkins to forward the names to the Clerk for submission to BDBC 
 

030/16 To receive an update on current projects 
Skate Park 
Cllr Payne  gave a verbal update on the Skate park 
Action: Cllr Payne 
 
Fireworks Display 
Cllr Mrs. Tarrant gave a verbal update on the Fireworks Display 
Action: Cllr Mrs. Tarrant 
 
Twitter Account 
The Twitter Account will be available to launch at the Annual Parish Assembly  
 
Website 
The new website will be available to launch at the Annual Parish Assembly  
Action: Cllr Botten 
 
Speedwatch 
This has now been launched and is up and running. 
ITEM CLOSED 
 
 

031/16 To discuss ideas following correspondence from Maria Miller regarding 
commemoration plaque 
This item will be deferred until the APM. 
Action: Clerk to draft correspondence  
 

032/16 To agree the appointment of an internal Auditor 
It was 
RESOLVED 
that the Parish Council would appoint Mrs Greene ŀǎ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ LƴǘŜǊƴŀƭ 
Auditor 
 

033/16 To confirm the date of the next meeting 
The date of the Annual Parish Assembly was agreed as 4th April 2016 
Action: Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Appendix A 
Reports 

ChairƳŀƴΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ wƻƻƪǎŘƻǿƴ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нлмс 
 
 
 

This is what I have been working on since the last meeting ς  
 
Speed Watch 

SpeedWatch has finally been launched in Rooksdown ς the H&S 
training has been completed with 12 volunteers and a group of 6 
volunteers have been out and about with the equipment in a roadside 
session on Mill Road. 
 

I have obtained permission from Taylor Wimpey & HCA to install the 
equipment at various locations around Rooksdown over the next 4 ς 5 
weeks to gather some useful intelligence to help us work out where & 
when will be the best times for the Speed Watch volunteers to go out. 
 

Thank you Cllr Stephen Reid for approving our grant request for £1000 
towards the cost of the equipment. Very much appreciated. I have 
submitted the grant request to Hampshire Constabulary for £1000.  

 

We have taken some appropriate photographs and looking to publish in Basingstoke Gazette, Rooksdown 
Reporter & as many local Social Media sites as possible. The more publicity we get about the launch of 
Speed Watch the sooner we shall see an improvement in the quality of driving within Rooksdown making it 
a safer place to live. 
 
Street Furniture Project (LIF Award) 
 

Burleys have been appointed the contractor & have been down to Rooksdown to plan the delivery of the 
project by the end of March as requested. BDBC Landscape Architect met with them to walk round of all the 
sites to mark out exact locations on the ground which explains the blobs of yellow paint that have appeared 
around the site. The plan is ready to go albeit one or two items have moved a yard or two either side where 
underground services are present but no significant changes. Burleys are geared to start but are awaiting 
delivery of bins / benches & notice boards. Likely to start wc 7th March with completion still anticipated 
before 31st March deadline and  may even include Saturday working (9am ς 4pm). 
 
Pocket Parks and Green Spaces 
 

After some chasing, B&DBC have confirmed they are starting horticulture training scheduled to take place in 
Rooksdown on 2nd, 9th, 16th and 23rd March which will involve a qualified instructor and a team of around 
8 people on each day. The tasks they will carry out will be pruning shrubs, weeding, tidying and cutting back 
of herbaceous material. They will also be given a plant identification task enabling the teams to identify 
plants specific to Rooksdown.  
 
Meeting with HCA / TW 
 

Meeting ς 5
th

 February ς Will send through the minutes when I receive them. 
 
Road Adoptions 
 

Core Area:  TW confirm all outstanding work is now complete. Adoption is now in hands of HCC. 
Stephen Reid can give an update during the meeting. 
 
Lighting 
 

3 lights not working at the roundabout at the top of Pumphouse Way / Park Prewett Road 
1 light not working on Crondall Terrace.  
Requested Taylor Wimpey to fix urgently. 
 
Pavilions 
 

Likely that we will have an outcome of the Planning Application within the next month. 
Will discuss in the Annual Parish Assembly, 
 



Green Bridge & White Bridge over A339 
 

We have received some complaints from residents about the state of the footbridges over the A339. I 
established that the two footbridges are the responsibility of Hampshire Coǳƴǘȅ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ ōǊƛŘƎŜ ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴ ϧ 
arranged for the drainage system on both bridges to be cleared to stop the flooding of the area & removal 
of excessive amount of algae growth and general grime. Before & after photos below - 
 

BEFORE 

                             
 

                   
 

AFTER 

           
 

           
 

           
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



TRENCHMEAD GARDENS 

 

Trying to establish who is 
responsible for the area in 
Trenchmead Gardens ς 
running parallel with Peggs 
Way where the fencing & 
bird mouth fencing has 
been damaged.  
 
TW are likely to be 
responsible, they are just 
looking to see whether 
they passed the 
responsibility for 
maintenance to Sentinel.  
 
Expecting an update on 
Tuesday 23/2/16.  
 
Whatever the outcome, 
expecting it to be fixed by 
end of March. 
 
 

 
 
Peggs Way Car Parks 
 

Instructed Karen to make contact to start the legal process for ownership transfer of the car parks 
on Peggs Way (an action that was agreed in a previous Parish Council meeting in 2015) 
 
Lloyds Bank Account ς signatory variation 
 

Removed Simon Bound & the former Parish Clerk from the Bank mandate & added Cllr Jan Tarrant & Parish 
Clerk Karen Ross to the Bank mandate.  
 
Rooksdown Reporter 
 

Have drafted version 18 of the Rooksdown Reporter for discussion/approval in the Parish Council meeting 
 
Basingstoke Gazette 
 

Have drafted an article for inclusion in the Basingstoke Gazette regarding Speed Watch for 
discussion/approval in the Parish Council meeting 
 
Website / Facebook article re Street Furniture project 
 

Have drafted an article for inclusion on the RPC Website & Facebook page regarding the installation of the 
street furniture programme for discussion / approval in the Parish Council meeting.  
 

Emails ς Parish Council (since last PC meeting)  

¶ Inbox ς 240 

¶ Sent ς 166 
 

Paul Mahoney 
 February 2016 

 
 
 
 
 
 



/ƭŜǊƪΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
 
Planters 
Permission has been sought from HCC and the advice was that it is not the responsibility 
of HCC 
Mark Glendenning and Land trust has given permission 
 
Parking 
Police been advised of parking issues along Emily Langdon who is the Policewomen 
responsible for Rooksdown 
 
Pension 
The clerk has been enrolled in a NEST pension; the contribution will be 1% rising to 2% in 
October 
 
Allotments 
Background work completed should the PC become responsible for the Allotments 
 
Rubbish 
I have spoken to Costa Corporate and Co-op regarding the rubbish around the precinct 
and at the rear of the property. 
Co-op will ensure that both daily sweeps are conducted and Costa corporate will be 
speaking with the franchisee. 
Bin compound now locked 
 
Fireworks 
Advice sought from other Parish Councils who hold fireworks displays and information 
forwarded on. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Appendix B 
Current Financial Situation 
 
 Balance Bought Forward 56,873.88

Interest 2.19

56,876.07 

Talk Mobile Mobile Phone 10.00        

Staff Expenses 40.51

HMRC Tax 150.00

Staff Salary 680.44

RCA Room hire 34.00

RCA Room hire 27.50

RCA Room hire 10.00

Staff Salary 440.00

SLCC Subscription 149.00

1541.45

Balance as at 31st January 2016 55,334.62 

Current Account 7,429.88   

Savings Account 47904.74

 


